
 

Last Week's Proceedings  

(8th December., 2004) 

Pres. Rudy welcomed three visiting Rotarians to our meeting today. They are Rtn Kelvin White (South Brisbane, Australia ), PP Meggy 
Tseung (Peninsula Sunrise) & PP John Chan (HKNE) .  

Pres. Rudy then invited Acting Sergeant-At-Arms John Yao to report on his harvest for  today. Rtn John V repor ted a very good collection 

of $1,450.  

Pres. Rudy then asked Uncle Peter to expla in about our  election today. He told us that in the  past our PE is automatica lly elected President 
for  the  following year  but this year's PE informed our President that due  to the pressure of  work, he is unable  to take  up the  duties of the 

President. Therefore we  must elect another  President-Elect and Vice President for  2005-2006.  

While the  election committee  is preparing for  the  election, President Rudy asked Dir Andy to report on our Christmas Party for the 

Victoria  Park School for  the  Deaf.  

Dir Andy expla ins tha t on December  19th we will give a party for about 70 children f rom the deaf  school and 10 teachers at the  Brazilian 
BBQ Restaurant a t 12:00pm to 1:00pm. He thanked members for  the ir kind donation of  $8,000 to make this event to come true. Rtn Kishu 

asked, "Why do have to ask members for donation for this event. Don't we have budget for this every year?" Dir Andy replied tha t this 
was a very good question. The  reason is that the Victoria  Park School will be  closed on August of 2006. So we didn't budget any money 

for  this function. However the VPSD requested, (very late ) to continue  this tradition. We have  no alte rna tive but to do it this way in order 
not to interfe re with our normal budget.  

Pres. Rudy asked for volunteer to be Santa  Claus this year because he cannot do it this year due to a previous engagement. So we do need 

a volunteer.  

PP Andrew dec lared the  election is now opened and asked the committee to distribute the e lec tion forms, and asked every one to vote for 
the names on this form.  

He  then asked the committee to collec t all the e lection forms and count them.  

PP Andrew requested PP Hubert to report on the results as follows:  

President is Eddy Wong  

PE & VP is Paul Chan  
Hon Sec is Andy Wong  

Hon Tres. is Laurence Chan  

The six Directors are:  

PP Henry Chan  
PP Desmond Cheung  

Jason Chiu  
PP John Kwok  

PP Stephen Liu  
PP Tim Lui  

Congratulations to a ll the elec ted off icers for 2005-2006.  

PP Andrew then formally declared the election proceeding closed.  

Pres Rudy thanked PP's Andrew, Hubert & C.Y. for supervising the election. He then invited PE Eddy to say a  few words.  

PE Eddy thanked everyone  for his votes & said it was an honored to be elected President for 2005-2006. He sa id he will try….no …. not 

try but commit himself to build this Rotary club to be the best club in our district. He  hopes every member will support him in the coming 

year.  

PP Hubert then said since he will not be  present for next week's meeting, "Could I ce lebra te my birthday this week instead?" There was a 

thunderous applause for a resounding "YES". Since we are celebrating birthdays Pres. Rudy declared that there are two more birthday 
boys this week. They are, PP Desmond & IPP Henry as well.  Therefore  we have three . He  asked PP Huber t who should lead the birthday 

songs. He replied, "Of course , since we have  only one lady among us, this honor goes to PP Meggy!"  



Pres. Rudy then c losed this meeting with a  toast to RI  coupled with the rotary club of South Brisbane, Peninsula Sunrise  & HKNE.  

Rotary Information  

Le tter from our Visiting Rotar ian Overseas  

Dear Rotarian Friend Hall,  

Thank you very much for  having transmitted to me the  Proceedings of your  Rotary Club. I  have received the proceedings with great 

pleasure. 

I was very impressed by my visit of the Rotary Club of Hong Kong Island East and I appreciated very much your friendship and your 
hospitality. When I  come back to Hong Kong next time  I will try to a rrange my schedule in a way tha t I can meet you again on 

Wednesdays.  

I wish you persona lly and your Club all the best for the future and to you and a ll the members a  Happy Christmas and a successful New 

Year.  

Thanks again and kind regards.  

Kurt-Volker Boos  

Prof. Dr .-ing. Kurt -Volker Boos  

Senior Vice  President, ABB AG  
Email: kurt-volker.boos@de.abb.com  

Germany  

do-do-do -do-do-do -do-   

Distr ict News (1)  

Inter -City Meeting and Chr istmas Party  

RI Director David Linett will be paying a visit to our  district 3450 on Friday, December  17th 2004 and we are welcoming him by means of 
an Inte r-City Meeting cum Christmas Par ty a t the Penthouse  of Hotel Miramar, Kowloon from 6.30 to 11.00 p.m. Dinner  will be charged 

at HK$400 per person. Direc tor David will be our keynote  speaker. In order to avoid disappointment, please book early with President 
Rudy Law.  

Taking this opportunity, district 3450 will charte r its f irst E-Club in the same evening together  with entertainments, games, lucky draws 

and dance to live music.  

Distr ict News (No.2)  

Inter -City Meeting in Honour of RI President-Elect  

RI President-Elect Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar is visiting Hong Kong on 12th/14th January 2005. Distr ict 3450 will host an Inter -City 

meeting in his honour  as per the following schedule:  

Date : 13th (Thursday) January 2005  

Time : 7.00 p.m. for 7.30 p.m. till 10.00 p.m.  

Venue : Hotel Miramar, Penthouse, Nathan Road, Kowloon Dinner fee  : HK$450.00 per person (Chinese Dinner with unlimited drinks)  
Entertainments : Free enter ta inments plus lucky draws  

P.S. Please inform President Rudy Law of the numbers of participants you are  going to bring along to the function ASAP. 

do-do-do -do-do-do -do-   

Club News (1)  

Our club is organiz ing a Christmas Party on the  22nd December 2004 during our Wednesday regular luncheon meeting. Instead of  an 

outside speaker, we have invited our former  member Joseph Chan to ente rta in us by his guita r while we sing the Chr istmas Carols. Please 
come a long with your  family members, especially, RI President Glenn E. Estees Sr. has designated December is the month of Rotary 

Family. To ce lebra te this holidays mood, President Rudy Law promised to present a free Christmas gift to each member who attends this 
meeting. Please come and ge t your present ! Just guess who will be Santa  this year .  

Club News (2)  

Christmas season and the New Year a re a round the  corner. The board had dec ided to cance l our regular  lunch meeting on the 29th 
Wednesday December 2004. We sha ll resume to meet again from the f irst Wednesday of January 2005.  

  



Joke & Cartoon 

African Roulette  

The ambassador  of a small African nation chanced to visit Russia , and was enter tained by his opposite number, the  Russian ambassador. 
For three days, the African ambassador was wined, dined, and genera lly treated to the  best hospitality that Russia had to offe r.  

On the f inal day of his visit,  the Russian ambassador  said, "As your stay is coming to an end, it is time for you to play our traditional 

game, Russian roulette. One of the six chambers of this gun is loaded -  you spin the cylinder, point the gun at your head, and pull the 
trigger."  

This phased the African slightly, but he  was a proud man of a  warrior people , and to show fear would be unthinkable. Both men took their 
guns, spun, and pulled the triggers.  

Both chambers were  empty, and both ambassadors breathed a sigh of  relief.  

The African ambassador was much impressed with the  couragous game, and thought hard about the  subject before  the  Russian 

Ambassador was due to visit his country the  next year.  

When the visit came, the  African ambassador treated the  Russian with all hospitality, until the final day of his stay. Leading him to a  

private room in the palace , the Afr ican ambassador spoke, "Now it is time for you to sample our game, African roulette". So saying, he led 
the Russian into the room, the  only occupants of which were six beautiful, naked women.  

The African ambassador said, "These women are the most beautiful members of one of our tribes. Any one of them will give you a  oral 

sex - take  your pick".  

The Russian was not entirely averse to this idea , but he couldn't see the connection with Russian Roulette. He said, "Well, ok, great, but 
where 's the roulette  part? Where 's the danger?"  

With a big grin on his face, the African ambassador answered: "One of them's a cannibal 

 

  

  

Photographs of Our Meeting 

on  

8th December 2004  



Our election committee chairman PP Andrew taking 
charge of proceeding. 

 

At the left head table were sea ted (L to R) PDG Uncle  Peter, PE 

Eddy Wong & Pres Rudy. 

At the r ight head table were seated Hon Sec John, 

PP Meggy Tseung (Peninsula Sunr ise), PP Taj. 

PDG Uncle  Peter explaining our e lec tion 
procedures. 



The Election of Officers 2005/2006  

Dir.  Andy Wong informing us about our 
Victoria  Park School for  the  Deaf"s 

Christmas Party on December 19th. 

Rtn Kelvin White (South Brisbane) exchanging 
banners with Pres. Rudy. 

PP C.Y. & Hubert working very hard on counting the votes for our 

election.  



PP Hubert. announcing the results of the election. 

The next President of our c lub is PE Eddy Wong, 
thanking everyone for voting for  him. 

The entire board of  directors pictured here all in a  very happy mood. Looking on in amusement are 
PP George & Rtn Francis. 



We have three birthday boys today they a re PP's Hubert, Henry & Desmond. the birthday 

song leader was PP Meggy on the far right leading the song. 

 

(L to R) Rtn Joh V, PP Henry, Rtns Alex, Kenny, Hon Tres. Laurence, & Dir Andy. 

(L to R) PP's Huber t,  Andrew, Rtn Dr. Tony, PP Stephen, Rtn Raymond, & PP C.Y. 

 

(L to R) PP Stephen, Rtn Raymond, PP C.Y. Rtn Kishu, PP's Huber t,  Andrew & Rtn Dr. Tony. 



 
 

previous home 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

(L to R) Dirs Paul, Jason, Rtn Francis, PP's George, John Chan (HKNE) , partially hidden PP Tim  
& Rtn Kelvin White (South Brisbane). 

Group Photo of  ouir members, Pres Rudy, PDG Uncle Peter & Visiting Rotar ians  
on 8th December, 2004 


